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                                             Washington Ambulance Association 

Annual Report 2016 
109 Bee Brook Road  - P.O. Box 294 - Washington Depot, CT 06794 - www.washingtonambulance.org 

 

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 

 

Washington Ambulance has had another busy year. We continue to average about one call per 
day, although the pace is not as uniform as that average would suggest. On October 26, we 
responded to five calls in 4 ½ hours!  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Our mission is “to serve our town by providing professional and compassionate 

emergency medical services.” We are acutely aware that many of the emergencies that we 
see in patients over 65 years of age could have been prevented. We see a recurring pattern 
where something has happened – a new diagnosis, a new medication, or a fall – something has 
changed that reduces a person’s ability to live independently in their own home – but the 
individual and family have not been able to identify or access the supports, services and 
programs they may need.  As many of us have struggled with this in our own families, we know 
that these challenges are NOT easy. However, we believe that if we as a community can 

identify, prioritize and tackle the main problems associated with our changing demographics, we 
can make a positive difference in our small town.  
 

True to our 1942 pledge to provide our ambulance service as a public benefaction, we are one 
of only a few non-billing emergency ambulance services in the state of Connecticut. 
We often are asked, "How much would it cost if you sent a bill?" The CT Department of Public 
Health establishes the maximum allowable rates annually. Rates vary depending upon response 
level and mileage of the transport. When ambulances respond as a Basic Life Support 

Ambulance (a crew of EMTs and EMRs) the average charge, per current maximum allowable 

rates, easily exceeds $600.00. Should the nature of the emergency warrant an upgrade to 
Advanced Life Support Level (a Paramedic onboard), the average charge easily exceeds 
$900.00. These charges can put a burden on patients even with health insurance. Most 
affordable plans have high deductibles. In small focus groups, people have told us they may 
hesitate to call an ambulance in an emergency because of fear they can't afford the charge. We 
are able to provide this vital service at no charge because WE volunteer as Emergency Medical 
Technicians and Responders and because of YOUR generosity in support of our hard work and 

dedication. Together, we all make a difference! 
 

Another significant challenge in emergency services is the 
increasing sophistication of the treatment that today’s 
EMTs must provide. Here’s an example. If you call 911 
complaining of chest pain, your phone call sets off an 
immediate, coordinated and sophisticated response. The 
first responder to reach you will conduct a rapid 

assessment. He or she will ask you questions, take your 

pulse and blood pressure, get you started on oxygen, and 
reassure you, “We’re going to take good care of you.” 
When the ambulance arrives, we will move you quickly 

and carefully into the ambulance. There, we will place the electrodes needed for an EKG, which 
we will send wirelessly to our supervising emergency room physician for interpretation and 
direction. A paramedic will join our team on the ambulance to provide more advanced 
treatment. If the EKG shows that one of the heart’s major arteries is blocked (an ST-Elevation 

Myocardial Infarction), we will not go to New Milford or Charlotte Hungerford, but will take you 
straight to the cardiac catheterization lab at Danbury or Waterbury, where you will be 
astonished to see the team that is waiting for you. 
 

The good news for you is that the quality of emergency care you can expect is going nowhere but up! The challenge for 
us is the imperative to spend more time on training every year, working behind the scenes to develop and maintain an 

ever longer list of skills.    

Analysis of our call data shows that 
the main reason for the steady 
increase in dispatches is the aging of 
our community. Over the last 

decade, the median age in 
Washington has increased by over 
seven years, over the next decade, 
it is expected to increase again. 

call volume by year 
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FULL CREW ($5,000 to $9,999) 
Paula and Eric Madoff 
 

FIRST RESPONDER ($1,000 to $4,999) 
Anonymous (1) 
Linda Allard 
John and Darcy Beyer 
George Bitar and Claudia Fleming 

Doug and Judy Hamilton 
Klemm Real Estate 
Melvyn and Janet Lewinter 
Lions Club of Washington 
 

Georgianna L. Middlebrook 
The New York Community Trust - 
    Virginia S. Risley Family Fund 
Kirsten Peckerman 

Elizabeth R. Rea,  
     Dungannon Foundation 
David Shapiro and Abigail Pogrebin 
Robert and Mary Shea 
 

FAMILY ($500 TO $999) 
Tanja I. Aalto and Michael Stewart 
Franklin and Marsha Berger 
Richard and Pamela Cantor 
Michael Caroe 
Connecticut Public Schools Rowing 
     Association, Inc.                                                               
Michael Dennis and  
     Katherine Wenning 

Devereux Foundation 
Reginald and Martha Fairbairn 
Kirsten Feldman and Hugh Frater 
Philip Grausman 
The Gunnery 
Susan and Murray Haber 
Robert H. Hackney, Jr. and  
     Shauna Holiman 
 

Spencer and Carol Houldin 
Werner Kappes 
Katharine and Dan Leab 
Laurie A. Lofgren 
Phyllis Jackson Mills 
Marjorie G. Neuwirth 
Peter and Denise Pasch 
Thomas J. Pearsall, Jr. 
 

Diana and Eugene Pinover 
Neil Rubler 
Andrew Shapiro and Carolyn Setlow 
Steve and Deborah Shapiro 
Mark and Glynn Snow 
Nicholas N. Solley 
Frank and Debbee Tomczyk 
Mary Jane Yurchak 

GOOD FRIEND ($250 TO $499) 
Anonymous (3) 
Philip J. Andryc 
Penny and Bill Bardel 
Joan and Jeffrey Barist 
Chapin and Kathryn Bates 
Jeff and Tracy Beck 
Elizabeth Bedrosian 
Connecticut Community Foundation 
Linc and Lynette Cornell 
Timothy J. Daly 
Mary and George Davis 
Jim Dobson 
William and Millie Erbs 
Edward and Laurie Erhardt 
Colin Farmer 
Stephanie Pabst Fenwick 
 

Henry E. Ference 
Rita and Paul Frenkel 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. Gitterman III 
Wendy and James Gorman 
Deborah and David Griesbach 
Jane Whitney Gruson 
Michael and Arlene Halperin 
Axel and Anna Hansen 
Anne and John Herrmann 
Michael and Patricia Jackson 
Drs. Ruth and Robert Jaffe 
John and Kathryn Kehoe 
Susan and Larry Kessler 
Louise W. King 
Carolyn Klemm  

Gene and Barbara Kohn 
Robert Levande and Andrea Brown 
Dan Lufkin 
Ecton and Betsy Manning 
Phil and Susan Markert  
The Mnuchin Foundation 
Orvis Sporting Traditions 
Robert L. Parker 
John and Ann Pascal 
Susan and John Payne 
Peter and Maggie Repplier 
Madeline F. Revere  
Mr. and Mrs. Clisson Rexford 
Charles and Barbara Robinson 
Rumsey Hall School 
Salem Covenant Church 

Pamela Seymon and Robert Schumer 
Jodi J. Schwartz and Steven Richman 
Steven Shapiro 
Daniel Sherr and Margaret Ferguson 
Mitchell and Randi Solomon 
Michael and Marjorie Stern 
Marti Stevens 
Michael and Susan Stoughton 
Adamantios Tomazos 
Charles Treadway 
Louise and Hans van Tartwijk 
Bill and Melinda Vanden Heuvel 
Leslie and Greg Warner 
Malcolm and Donna Wattman 
Michael and Renee Wortzman 
 

SUPPORTER (UP TO $249) 
Anonymous (18) 
Donett and James Aaby 
Joseph and Ruth Abdella 
Anne M. Adams 
Mary E. Adams 
Donna and Michael Alex 
Laurie J. Allen 
Danielle and Anthony Amato 
Dorothy Anderson 
Lars and Chandra Andersson 
Denise and Peter Arturi 
Aspetuck Gardens, LLC 
Mark R. Averill 
Susan and Sam Averill 
Nancy Babington 
Danielle Baechle and Jules Finker 
Barbara Baird 
James Balben 
Kathryn Balentine 
Greta Basile 
Amy Julia and Peter Becker 
Raymond and Roberta Beech 
Vincent and Dawn Belanger 
Laura and Robert Benn 
Pete and Cheryl Bennett 
Thomas and Ronna Bennett 
Rebecca and Ted Bent 
Lisa and Avi Berg 
Randolph and Sheila Bernard 
Marko Beznosiuk and Cherra Wyllie 
George and Barbara Blake 
Susan Blanchard 
Jennifer Bol 
Peter Bonachea 
Mark and Lauren Booth 
John Boyer 
Marlene Brachfeld 
Susan Branson 
Julia and Peter Brennan 
Stephen and Wanda Brighenti 

Estelle Bronson 
James Brown and Alice Carroll 
Thomas and Betsy Burke 
Ann M. Burton 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Caldara, Jr. 
Elmer and Pat Calhoun 
William Camp 
Carlos and Gay Canal, Jr. 
Roger and Laura Cannavaro 
Peter B. Canoni 
Janice C. Carlson 
David and Karen Carnicke 
Andrew and Cathy Carron 
Todd Catlin 
Alexandra Chalif and David Thomson 
Diane Chase and Donna Ocif 
Jeremy and Christine Chase 
Whitney A. Chatterjee, Trustee 
Janet Chenery 
Stefan and Carole Churyk 
Jessica and Jared Clark 
Melissa Cohn and John Paris 
William and Marjorie Coleman 
Northeastern Communications, Inc. 
Nelly and Michael Condon 
Mary Gloria Conforth 
David and Nora Connolly 
Agnes Cornell Cook 
Robert Copen and Tal Fagin 
Steven and Sally Cornell 
Michael and Alisa Croft 
Donald and April Crumrine 
Patricia Curtin 
Christina Curtis 
Ann P. Dahl 
Roger Lee Danford 
Thomas and Betty Daniels 
Brighid N. Davidson 
John Davidson 
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Davidson 

Elliot and Karen Davis 
Steven and Diane Decker 
Donald and Clarinda Deitz 
Michael and Betsy Deluca 
David and Alice Demeo 
Lawrence and Elizabeth Dexheimer 
Josephine C. Dobkin 
Kathleen Dore and Keith Jepsen 
Jacqueline Douglass  
Norman S. Drubner 
Faith and Howard Drucker 
Arthur Dubois and Sarah Gager 
Debra Duncan 
Richard G. Dutton 
Natalie H. Dyer 
Lili Dyer and Nick Benson 
Camp Chinqueka –  
     Eagle Rock Day Camp 
Christine Engel and Allen Fossbender 
Noel and Starr Evans 
Geoffrey Fairbairn 
Gretchen and Philip Farmer 
James Farrell 
Margot and John Finnegan 
Scott and Aubrey Fitch 
Jean Fitzgerald and Ellen Fitzgerald 
Donna and Hugh Fitzpatrick 
Andrew C. Flatt 
Frank and Joan Foley 
William Fore and Joe Loose, Jr. 
Deborah Forese 
Vincent Forese 
Ruth M. Forge 
Brendan Foulois and Julie Loughran 
George and Marit Fowler 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Winston Fowlkes III 
Linda and Paul Frank 
Michelle and Jeff Frankland 
Joseph and Julie Fredlund 
Judith Friedman 

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Fritz 
Sidney Reid Funston 
Neophytos and Stavroula Ganiaris 
Theodore and Patricia Garnett 
Edmond Genest 
John and Maryellen Geoghan 
Ron and Libby Gerst 
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Getnick 
Maya Ghose 
David and Camille Gillespie 
Clay and Mikki Gillingham 
Jonathan Glantz 
Deborah and Daniel Glass 
Julie Goodyear 
Ferris G. Gorra, DVM 
Judith Gorra 
David Greene and Roberta Robbins 
Hannah Griesbach 
Edward Griffiths 
Steve and Holly Haas 
Frank and Virginia Habbas 
James Hall 
Hanggi & Company CPAs, LLC 
Spencer Hardy and Matthew Archer 
Ivy and Ted Harrington 
Carol and John Harrison 
Leanne Hasbrouck 
Seth Hasbrouck 
Tom and Eileen Hearn 
Richard M. Heffernon 
Anne and Friso Hermans 
Hugh Hill 
Bob and Betty Hinckley 
Jim and Robin Hirschfield 
Edwin and Thayer Hochberg 
Gregory and Mary Hoffman 
Benjamin and Julie Hollander 
Tom Hollinger and Kathy Coe 
Damaris and John Horan 
Patricia and Jerry Hornak 

2015 ANNUAL APPEAL 
Recognizing contributions made between April 1, 2015 and March 31, 2016 

 



 

 

 
 

SUPPORTER (UP TO $249) 
 

Bill and Nancy Houldin 
Peter and Hillary Houldin 
Kathleen R. Hubbard 
Jay and Laurie Hubelbank 
Helen and Derek Hughes 
Dennis J. Hussey 
J. Seitz & Company 
Charles and Susan Jackson 
Joanne Jacobson 
Susan L. Jahnke 
Sarah Jenkins 
Walter L. Johnson III 
Andrew and Corinne Johnson 
Charlotte Johnson and Joan Gauthey 
Christine Johnson 
Dick and Joanette Johnson 
Heidi A. Johnson 
Kelsey Johnson/ 
     Shepaug Valley High School Fund 
Phyllis Berman Johnson 
Sandra J. Johnson 
Sheila Bloom Josephson 
George Kahl 
Joan Kaplan 
Jay and Cynthia Kassis 
Dr.and Mrs. Herbert J. Keating III 
Daniel and Rika Keck 
Shirley S. Keip 
James and Joanne Kelly 
Dennis and Justine Kenny 
Jacqueline Kenny 
Kent School Corporation 
Calvin and Hiroko Kiffner 
Donald Kilpatrick and Karen Lavine 
Kathleen P. King 
Matthew Klauer 
Ray and Suzanne Kozak 
Stephanie Kubisek 
Henry W. Kunhardt 
Dennis Kyte 
Charles and Judy La Muniere 
Tillie Page Laird 
Juliette and Herve Laplanche 
Stephen and Nancy Lasar 
Regine Laverge 
Verne Leavenworth  
Norman and Amelia Leavitt 
Virginia M. Lee 
Randy Lehrer 
Jerry and Judith Lerman 
Jordan Leventhal 
LG Landscaping Services 
Donna and David Lillis 
Joseph and Kathleen Linley 
Leslie and John Lintner 
Diane M. Locke 
 

 
 
 
 

Bonnell and Rosemarie Lombardi 
Gary Lord 
William H. Luers 
William and Wendy Luers 
Mary A. Lundberg 
Mark and Lillian Lyon 
Alice Maggin and Wayne Nelson 
Louis and Janice Magnoli 
Laureen and Pete Marcucio 
Joseph P. Martin 
Michele Martyn 
Matthews Group Real Estate, LLC 
Sari Max-Fiss 
Holly McClellan 
The Reverend Susan J. McCone 
Matthew Klauer 
Jim McDonough and Carrie Rowe 
Elsie McTiernan 
Kate Medina 
Alison J. Melahn 
Dale and Marvin Meltzer 
Harold and Louise Meyer, Jr. 
Suzanne and Marty Meyers 
James Mitchell 
April M. Montgomery 
Owen and Jane Moore 
Kathleen Morlock 
John J. Muckstadt 
George and Catherine Murdock 
Beatrice Murgio 
Joe Mustich 
Carolyn and Matt Muszala 
Betsey Nestler 
Franklin H. Nichols III and Terri Tibbats 
Nancy Novogrod 
Jerry and Joan O’Brien 
Stephen and Ann Ohr 
John Olear 
Oliver Rubbish Removal LLC 
Carol and Larry O’Toole 
The Pantry, Inc. 
Sandy and Bob Papsin 
Deborah S. Parker and Jan Foster 
Kenneth Paul and Sevara Jeleva 
Sally Gooch Paynter 
Phillips and Sarah Payson 
John and Joan Peterson 
Florence Turner Pickett 
Lewis and Lois Pinney 
Mildred M. Pond 
Ron Potter 
Alexander and Drika Purves 
Margit Quist 
Pam and John Quist 
Roger and Sally Ranieri 
Raymond and Mary Suzanne Reich 
Marsha Reid 

 
 
 
 

Catherine Klema and David Resnick 
Jean Rexford 
Thomas and Elizabeth Rickart 
Adam and Pamela Riess 
Adelaide C. Roberts 
Ken and Heather Rohrman 
Ronnie and Dean Ringel 
Jane and Emery Roth II 
Mark and Sharon Ruchman 
Arthur and Mary Sachs 
Gary Santmire 
John and Carol Santoleri 
Stephen L. Saxl 
Susan and Sheldon Schultz 
Eric Sears 
Gene and Lee Seidler 
Dani Shapiro 
Sarah A. Shepard 
Lance Sherman and Susan Buckley 
Lori and Ray Sherman 
Janet Showalter 
Mark and Charlene Showalter 
Reverend Paul and Carol Sinnott 
Theodore G. Slaiby 
Christopher and Marlene Smith 
Georgene and Doug Smith 
Janette E. Smith 
Ronald and Janet Smith 
Susan and Murray Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. R.W. Snook   
Matt Somerset 
Sal and Karyn Sorce 
Cathy Soukup 
Nancy R. Steinman 
Missy Stevens 
Faith Stewart-Gordon 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold J. Stoeffler, Jr. 
Mark A. Stoughton 
George and Joan Streib 
Jaye and Donald Stuart 
Jean E. Suddaby 
Daniel Sullivan and Michelle Manafy 
Betty Sutter 
Rexford H. Swain 
Harris J. Swanberg, Jr. 
Paul M. Swanson II 
Deborah H. Swigart  
Betty Synnestvedt 
Mr. and Mrs. Ten-Hoeve 
Linda Thayer 
Rod Theobald 
William Thompson 
Weston and Karen Thorn 
Thomas and Elinor Tibbatts 
Terence and Wanda Tiernan 
Tim Tierney and Chris Peschel 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Karen E. Trowbridge 
Bruce Tuchman, M.D. 
William Tynan 
Suzanne and Robert Ullram 
Hiram Upson 
Maureen and Glenn Van Moffaert 
Virginia Varley 
Davyne Verstandig 
Debra Volante 
Susan and Stephen Wadelton 
Burnley C. Wadsworth 
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Walberg, Sr. 
Doris Waldron 
Ellen R. Walin 
Richard and Tina Walker 
Washington Food Market 
Washington High Reunion 
     Committee 
Washington Pizza House, LLC 
Washington Supply Company 
John and Jean Waterhouse 
Maire Watkins 
Beverly J.W. Weaving 
Robert and Mary Weber 
Josh Weiner 
Jesse Troupe Weisman 
Barbara and Joe Went 
David Werkhoven 
Linda Wesley 
Daniel Whalen and Cynthia Oneglia 
Williams S. Wheeler 
Zemma and Ed White 
Edwin and Marjorie Whitehead 
Frances C. Whitehead 
Dolly Whitney 
Marguerite Whitney 
Graham and Robin Whittenberg 
Janet M. Wildman 
Robert and Diane Williams 
Robert Winkler 
John and Ann Winter 
Robert and Sally Woodroofe 
Adam Woodruff 
Duncan and Rosa Woodruff 
Roberta and Richard Wool 
Carol and Jesse Wright 
Cheryllee Wright 
Harry and Darby Wright 
Charles and Collette Wynn 
Christopher Yelding and Daniel Bresnihan 
Helen and Peter Yorzinski 
Janet I. Young 
John B. Young, Jr. 
Robert and Janet Young 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Yurchak 
Edward Zumpf 
 

IN HONOR OF    

All of the volunteers! 
Deb Forese 
Heidi Johnson 
 

Georgianna L. Middlebrook 
John Millington 
 

Randall Rives Perkins 
Susie Wallace-Wyant  
 

Mary Jane Yurchak 
Washington Ambulance Assoc. EMTs 
Josh Weiner 

IN MEMORY OF    

Ann Adams 
Norma Anson 
Robert Chase 
Ken Cornett 
Jennie Hoechner 
John Hubbard 
Jerome Keip 
 

Jerome Kenny 
Peter A. Locke 
John Marsh 
John Mathews  
Mercedes Mestre 
Lyle P. Moran 
Matthew Murgio 
Judith Olear 
 

Henry B. Pennell III 
Michael M. Rea 
Rodger Reid  
Paul Revere 
Virginia S. Risley and 
     Robert DeCourcy 
Elizabeth Rives 
Susannah Schultz 
 

Isabel Simonds 
The Slaiby Family 
Arthur F. Smith 
Jared Synnestvedt 
Edmund K. Swigart  
Barry J. Volante 
Ronald A. Waldron 
Sue Werkhoven 
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Jim Schultz 

Jennifer Stirbl 
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Hank Vallely 
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Susan Wallace-Wyant 

Beverly Weaving 
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Steve Wright 
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Joe Fredlund 
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT. IT MATTERS! 
 We have made every effort to ensure the accuracy of this donor list for contributions made between April 1, 2015 and March 31, 2016. 

We apologize for any errors. Please let us know about them by emailing info@washingtonambulance.org. 

2015 ANNUAL APPEAL 
Recognizing contributions made between April 1, 2015 and March 31, 2016 

 



Chief Adam Woodruff (pictured at 

center right) led the work of the 
New Ambulance Committee. This 
committee developed specs for 
our new ambulance, qualified 
vendors, solicited bids, and chose 
a manufacturer. At the same 

time, Assistant Chief Heidi 
Johnson and Captain Bill Hickey 
(also pictured at right) co-chaired 
an Old Ambulance Committee. 
That group analyzed whether it 
was desirable and/or possible to 

keep our current ambulance in 

service, thereby becoming a two 
ambulance service. Ultimately, 
the Committee recommended to 
our Board that we should become 
a two ambulance service. 

Service Upgrade 
 
 
Being prepared for emergencies takes a lot of advance work and planning. We’d like to tell you about just a portion of 
that work. During the last two years, we have spent an enormous amount of time analyzing our town’s ambulance 

needs. It’s interesting to note that our original Articles of Association, approved in 1942, said “The purposes for which 
said corporation is formed are the following, to wit: To own, maintain, equip, and operate an ambulance or 

ambulances within the Town of Washington.” Our Founding Fathers envisioned the possibility of more than one 
ambulance. Seventy four years later, that vision is a reality! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The principal arguments for this recommendation can be summarized as peace of mind for all. If one ambulance is on 
a call or out of service for any other reason, we should still have an ambulance in town and available to respond. It 
will also allow for faster response time should a second ambulance be needed on a scene. Currently, if a 911 call 

comes in when our ambulance is not available, 911 dispatches Washington Ambulance first responders (who go 
directly to the scene in their personal vehicles), Washington Volunteer Fire Department with its rescue vehicle, and an 
ambulance and crew from the closest bordering mutual aid town.  

 
Our Board’s concerns about this recommendation were principally financial. We share 
their concerns. Your financial support has been so consistent and so extraordinary that 

we have no debt. However, the purchase of the new ambulance has depleted our 
savings. Even with all-volunteer staffing and no payroll to meet, maintaining two 
ambulances will increase both our capital and operating costs. For that reason, our 
Board has authorized us to try this as a one-year experiment. Next year, we will re-
evaluate the costs, benefits, and financial viability of maintaining two ambulances. 

 
Working Behind the Scenes 
 

While the work of the New and Old Ambulance Committees was very important, it was not the only thing going on 
behind the scenes. During the last year, we also: began the process of strategic planning, a process that will continue 
into next year; established the Audit and Long Term Finance Planning Committee; acquired a Lucas Chest 
Compression System; added three new EMTs to our team; trained on Narcan administration for opioid overdoses; 

continued to publish our email newsletter; were featured on News 8, in a story about water safety; rolled out a 
Facebook presence; offered a number of CPR classes, as well as first aid training for the staff of a local restaurant. 
Finally, we supported numerous community events by standing by with our volunteer crews and/or the ambulance. 
Our standby commitments included the July 4th fireworks, several regattas and races, Community Day and the 
Gilmore Girls Festival. We are looking forward to standing by at Holiday in the Depot. If you should see us at any of 

these kinds of events, please do stop by to say hello. If we have no patients, we are always happy to give you a quick 
tour of the ambulance.      

 
We want to assure you that we do also set aside some time for fun. We began 2016 with a reception 
at the Gunn Memorial Library to recognize Susie Wallace-Wyant (pictured at right) for her many 
years of service as Chief of Operations. Speakers included First Selectman Mark Lyon, Washington 
Volunteer Fire Department Chief Mark Showalter, Dr. Thomas Koobatian, and author/EMT Ann Leary 
(who had us in stitches). We are also grateful to Bev Weaving, our former Assistant Chief, for her 

many years of service. Thank you! 
 
 
 

Want to know more? Please visit our website and Facebook page, sign up for our email newsletter, or 
drop us a note. In an emergency, it’s always 911. For any kind of non-emergency question, 

please call us at 860-868-7913 or drop us a note: info@washingtonambulance.org. 

 


